FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I am writing to request information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. Specifically, I would like to request the following details:

Payment Provider: Could you please confirm the name of the payment provider currently used by the Council for its online payments (e.g., for council tax, parking fines, or other public services)?
Pay360 Ltd (Access Group)

Contract Renewal: Please provide the date when the current contract with the payment provider is due for renewal or expiration.
30th June 2026

Total Contract Value: Could you provide the total value of the contract with the payment provider over its full term?
£229,797.60


Tender Requirements: I would also like to request a copy of the initial requirements specification or tender documentation that was used during the procurement process for selecting the current payment provider.

The Council did not produce a specific requirements specification for this contract as it was awarded through a framework agreement with our existing supplier. Framework agreements are pre-established contracts that have already gone through a competitive procurement process.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
